
15th March 2024 

             St Andrew’s CE Primary School  

                            SPRING TERM he Mease Federation  

It is the smallest of all the seeds, but when it has grown it is the greatest of shrubs 

and becomes a tree, so that the birds of the air come and make nests in its branches.   

Parable of the Mustard Seed- Matthew 13:31-32  

Message from Miss Mills 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It is with a great deal of pleasure that we notify you that on 1st April 2024, that The Mease 
Federation of St Andrews and Mary Howard join The Staffordshire Schools Multi Academy 
Trust. We are grateful to the whole team for making this happen, it has not been an easy 
journey and we are thrilled that we are finally here. We look forward to spending more time 
with the children of The Mease, working with Governors and staff to make the day to day 
transition as smooth as possible.  

As we’ve already shared, from a parental perspective, you shouldn’t see too much change  
other than  continued improvement in standards and expectations, working together with 
your Governors, staff and the whole TSSMAT team over time. There will be some changes in 
areas such as the Website and messages from the Trust and any differences you do see 
should only be positive - indeed I am sure the Mease will continue to win the Trust  
tournaments!  

What you will notice is an immediate change in the meals provided. As a Trust we own our own 
kitchens and staff. Mrs Rachael Swailes remains our excellent cook and Mrs Nicola Boag, 
Miss Stacey Brownhill, Mrs Michelle Brotherton, and Mrs Gemma Ingram all remain our  
fabulous lunchtime supervisors.  

We are excited about our journey, which we are sure we will take at the right place to  
support and challenge The Mease for a continued, excellent future.  

Kind Regards 

Mrs Charlene Gethin (CEO) and Ralph!  

‘His banner over us is love.’ Song of Solomon 2:4.   

What’s Coming Up This Week 

Monday 18th March 

PE All Classes—send children in PE kits 

SH Active—After School club—Nerf Wars—3.30pm-4.30pm 

 

Tuesday 19th March 

Living Out Our School Vision Assembly—9.15am 

 

Wednesday 20th March 

Art Club—3.30pm-4.30pm 

 

Thursday 21st March 

Easter Day at St Andrew’s—children to come in House colours 

 

Friday 22nd March 

Children break up for Easter 

 

 

 



Easter Day at St Andrew’s—Thursday 21st March 

Our Easter Day will be taking place on Thursday 21st March. On this day ALL 
children (St Andrew’s & Mary Howard) will be based at St Andrew’s for the day. 
Please can children wear the colour of their house team (as per list shown). 

These are the plans for the day:  

 - Gates will open from 8.45am – 9.00am for drop-offs, unless booked into Care 
Club from 7.45am—this will be open to children from either school at a cost of 

£5 for the session. Parking will be available at the Green Man car park. 

 - Hot/cold lunch will be available at St Andrew’s – otherwise you can send your 
child in with a packed lunch 

 - Our Easter service will take place at 3.00pm in Church led by Reverend John. 
All parents/carers are welcome to join us from 2.45pm ready for a 3.00pm start. 

Parking will be available at the Green Man car park. 
 

 - To ease congestion at the end of the day, Mary Howard children will be  
dismissed directly from Church after the service. St Andrew’s children will walk 

back to school and be dismissed from there as usual.  

 - After school Care Club will be available from 3.30pm for children from either 
school who may need the wraparound care.  The cost will be £5 from 3.30pm to 

4.30pm where children will be able to take part in Easter Bingo. 

Please note that any care club bookings for St Andrew’s children will need to be 
paid in cash. Payments for Mary Howard children can be made as per the normal 

process. 

We will start our day at St Andrew’s for registration and then proceed to Church 
for morning activities. Children will return to school at lunchtime and will then go 
back to Church for afternoon activities and the Easter service. Please send your 

child with a water bottle/packed lunch (if required) only. No bags will be  
required. 

We would like to thank you for your continued support, in the meantime should 
you have any questions regarding this  please do not hesitate to contact the 

school office. 

For Action 

 Earth (Green) 

  

  

Fire (Red) 

 

Water (Blue) Air (Yellow) 

Olivia E Avamay Melina Esme-Jane 

Olivia W Jaxon Sophia Ophelia 

George Hope Joshua Emma 

Kaj Stanley Lily Kai 

Alexandra Hugo Roman M Libby 

Robyn Billy Freya Leo C 

Tymon Lois Bear Ona 

Ellie Edwin Ted Dylan J 

Louisa Rosa Isabel Albert 

Abigail Archie Leo G Keira 

Kenny Grace Dylan W Rosie 

Holly Patrick Roman W Harry 

Anayah Sebastian     

Bookings for before/after school club—Thursday 21st March 

If you would like to book a place for your child at morning Care 

Club and/or after school Care Club on the Easter Day, please  

advise the office via email or telephone by Friday 15th March. 

Thank you. 



Weekly Blogs 

Find out what the children have been up to in their  
classes this week using the links below. 

Class One— Class Blogs | The Mease Federation  

Class Two—Class Blogs | The Mease Federation  

Class Three—Class Blogs | The Mease Federation  

For Action Parent Invites 

School Photo Orders 

Orders need to be returned to the school office by 
Thursday 21st March. Alternatively, you can order online 
at www.academyphotos.co.uk. Thank you. 

 

Easter Day Service 

On Thursday 21st March at 3.00pm, we will 
have our Easter Service in Church. Parents/

carers are welcome to attend and we are  
looking forward to seeing you there! 

For Information 

Living Out Our School Vision Nominations 

Wow Work Worship has been rebranded and will now be 
known as Living Out Our School Vision. This half term’s  

assembly will take place on Tuesday 19th March at 9.15am.  
Parents are welcome to attend.  

- Hugo  

- Ellie  

- Ted  

- Rosa  

- Rosie  

 - Mimi 

 
 

The following children will receive Headteacher’s awards for 
good behaviour 

- Melina  

- Grace  

- Freyja  

Dojo Messages 

Please be aware that if you message the office via Dojo, it is 
unlikely that these will be picked up until after 9.00am. If you 
are contacting us to inform us of an illness, please do this via 

telephone in the first instance—please leave a voicemail if 
there is no answer. Thank you. 

https://the-mease-federation.secure-primarysite.net/class-blogs-3/
https://the-mease-federation.secure-primarysite.net/class-blogs-4/
https://the-mease-federation.secure-primarysite.net/class-blogs-5/


Dinners for Week Commencing 18th March 2024 

This week is: Week 2 

Pizza 



Attendance 

Attendance figures for this week 

Class One—97.65% 

Class Two—95.63% 

Class Three—97.65% 

Special People 

The Special People for week commencing 18.03.24 will 
be:  

Class 1—Olivia Williamson 

Class 2—Libby Chipman 

Class 3—Patrick McGreevy 

Free training 



Dates to Note 

DATES TO NOTE  

March 

Tuesday 19th March—Living Out Our School Vision Assembly—9.15am 

Thursday 21st March—Easter Day at St Andrew’s 

Friday 22nd March—Break up for Easter 

Monday 8th April—Children return to school 

 

 

SH Active Information 

Dojo Scores 

This Week’s Dojo Scores  

Water—49 

Fire—42 

Air—50 

Earth—56 

Well done Earth! 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.whitefield-pri.lancs.sch.uk%2Fnews%2F2019-05-23-dates-for-your-diary&psig=AOvVaw0T2Mwu_JZxhl8pjllWKfxf&ust=1612877517400000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCLjwme2z2u4CFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD


Community Events 

Hosted by SASA with all proceeds to benefit the children of  

St Andrew’s Primary School. Everyone welcome—food and drink will  

also be available to purchase. 



Community Events 



Community Events 


